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September 30, 2021 

 

 
Jeff Harms 

McAtee Construction Company 

P.O. Box 1908 

Sterling, CO  80751 

 

Re: Riverside Pit, Acreage Reduction Approval, Permit No. M-1976-056, Revision No. AR-3 

 Update to the September 2, 2021 Decision Letter 
 

Dear Mr. Harms: 

 

On September 2, 2021, the Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety approved your request 

for release of a portion of the permit area from further reclamation responsibility. 

 

The permit area was reduced to 112.60 acres, through the release of -5.00 acres in this permit action.  

Because the permit is not totally released, you are still liable for filing annual reports and fees. 

 

A revision to the permit will have to be submitted to update the mining and reclamation maps to show the 

new permit boundary.  

 
In accordance with Rule 4.17.2(5), the Division is required to wait thirty (30) days from the September 

2, 2021 decision date to allow for appeal of the Division’s decision. Once this period closes, if no 

appeal is submitted, the Division’s decision will be final. 
 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Brock F. Bowles 

Environmental Protection Specialist 
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